
Dear Parents and Carers,

As always, I hope that you have all had a good week and are very much looking forward to the weekend with your children - once 
again it’s going to be hot! As with last week, we’ve had another great week in school and there is again much to tell you all.
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Year 6 SAT results – well done children!

We received our Year 6 SAT results this week and are thrilled with how our children performed. These are the 
statutory tests that all Year 6 children are required to undertake. After the children completed them in May, they were 
then sent away to be externally and independently marked. This is the same process for all schools across the 
country.

We are very proud of our Year 6 children for their achievements and a huge well done goes to all of them! They all did 
their very best and their attitude towards their assessments was first class! A huge thank you and well done also goes 
to all of the Teachers and Teaching Assistants who have taught these children over the years.  All of them have 
contributed greatly to the children’s successes.

Coppice Summer Revel – a great success despite the weather!

Our Coppice Summer Revel last Friday was a great success and I know that those of you who attended will agree 
with that. There was a fantastic atmosphere and it was great to see so many of you there and having a lovely time 
together (see photo montages on the next page). For some of our families, this was the first Revel that they’d 
experienced and we had many compliments about how brilliant the event was. Without a doubt, the community feel of 
our Revel is always a real standout feature for me.

I want to thank everyone who came and spent their hard-earned money and, obviously, our fantastic PTA for their 
tireless efforts over the course of this year in organising the event. We truly have a fabulous and dedicated PTA and 
are very lucky – not every school does! Through everyone’s efforts, we raised an incredible amount of money that will 
go towards ensuring that your children have the best resources possible at The Coppice. We are still finalising the 
overall total but we know for certain that it will be at least £7,000.00  - thank you so much everyone! It was wonderful 
too to have so much fabulous live music which included our very own Mr. Lampard, the amazing Coppice Choir and a 
new addition this year: a brilliant  band called ‘The One Timers’ which included two ex-Coppice pupils. Our incredible 
gymnasts were also on show and performed brilliantly. A huge well done to everyone!

The figures in bold below are The 
Coppice figures and the figure in 
brackets are the national average 
figures. 

You will obviously therefore see 
how well The Coppice children 
have performed against other 
children nationally. Our results 
were as follows:



Celebration assemblies:

A real highlight of this week has been our Celebration Assemblies for Years 1-5 where we recognised the children’s 
achievements for the last half-term of this academic year.

Once again, it was an absolute pleasure to front all of these assemblies and to hear the reasons why the children, 
who became the recipients of the trophies, were awarded them. The reasons that the teachers articulated about the 
children chosen were an absolute pleasure to hear and the pride that the children clearly had in receiving these 
awards was there for everyone to see. We truly have special children here at The Coppice! You can see a full 
breakdown of who the trophy winners were later on in this newsletter. Team points awards will be announced next 
week. We will also be celebrating the achievements Year 6 children as part of their Leavers’ Assemblies next week. 

Early Years Celebration assemblies:

We also held our final Early Years celebration assemblies this week and it was a joy to present certificates to both 
Nursery and Reception children. (NB. The final part of the Nursery class will be next week).  The Reception 
Celebration Assembly was extra special because they came to the hall to have certificates presented for the first time, 
as they will when they go to Year 1. Celebration assemblies are always lovely occasions and it has been great to end 
the year with so much to celebrate. Well done everyone!

PTA Inflatable Fun Day!

It was an exciting day for all of the children on 
Wednesday when they were treated to an 
inflatable and fun activity session. Every class 
had a 45 min session and, when they weren’t 
on the inflatables, the children were able to 
engage in a range of activities ranging from 
whizzing around on body boards, racing on the 
‘wiggle’ bikes and playing a range of ball 
games. As you can see from the photos of our 
Year 6 children opposite, they  had a really 
great time and were very excited about doing 
something different as the year draws to a 
close.

A huge thank you again goes to our PTA who 
organised and supervised the day. As always, 
the children will be the beneficiaries of all 
money raised.



End-of-Year Reports:

Just a quick note about your child’s end-of-year report as you may be wondering about when you will be receiving 
these. We can confirm that they will be given out on Wednesday 16th July and will contain key information about how 
your child has performed over the course of this academic year. More details about your child’s report will accompany 
the report itself.

That just leaves me to wish you all a lovely weekend. As always, we look forward to welcoming the children bright and 
early on Monday morning for what will be the start of our last week of this academic year - where has it gone?! 

Kind regards,

Mr. Hutt (Headteacher)

Art Ambassadors visit Woodrush!

Our Art Ambassadors returned from Woodrush very excited on 
Tuesday afternoon after experiencing a range of art activities in the 
Woodrush art rooms.

The children got to experience a technique called ‘Gelli printing’. Gelli 
Plate Printing uses a gelatin plate to press to fabric or paper. The 
process is easy as the paint is put on the gelli surface, spread out with 
a brayer then a variety of stencils and other textureal objects are 
placed on the gelli plate, removed and placed on the fabric. This then 
leaves an incredibly vivid image when placed on a pre-painted 
background.

I think you’ll all agree that the children’s end products were extremely 
impressive. A huge thank goes to Woodrush for inviting our children.

Outside of school celebrations 

Esme Day from 2W 
and her Brownie 
group: 177th 
Brownies won the 
division shield last 
weekend at the 
Brownies fun day 
where they had a 
lovely time doing 
various crafts. A 
huge well done 
Esme!

Rosie (3B) and Katie P (1LR), and a 
few other girls from The Coppice 
participated in the Stardust 
cheerleading show last Saturday. All 
children did really well in their 
performances, receiving a medal at the 
end. Rosie also won the ‘Mini Star 
performance trophy for her class. Huge 
congratulations to you girls!

Cruz (2W), Sebastian (2P), Joshua (2W) who all 
play for Hillfield FC, took part in Coleshill Town’s 
football tournament and they won! They played 5 
games, winning 4 and drawing 1, only conceding 
one goal. They scored 10 goals in total and Cruz 
scored a free kick in the final to secure the win. 
There were 2 fantastic goals from Sebastian and 
Joshua did some brilliant defending to hold onto the 
win! A huge well done on this achievement boys!



2010s
1) Loyle Carner - Florence (2017)
2) Keala Settle - This is Me (2017)
3) Ariana Grande - One Last Time (2015)
4) Avicii - Wake Me Up (2013)

Attendance Figures

TOP ATTENDANCE  
1st - 4th July   (Last week) 

    1B 98.33%

4C 99.58%

TOP ATTENDANCE        
7th - 11th July (This week) 

    RM 99.33%

3B 99.00%

Next week’s playlist is:

This  week's playlist was:

Music Listening and Appreciation 

2000s
1) Will Young - Evergreen (2002)
2) Snow Patrol - Run (2004)
3) Adele - Chasing Pavements (2008)
4) Spiller ft Sophie Ellis-Bextor - Groovejet (If This Ain’t Love) (2000)

Trophy Winners (Summer Term)
Y1 Y2 Y3 Y4 Y5

THE COPPICE WAY 1B -                                                 
Carley

2W - Olivia 3B - Eva 4W 4- Ella 5RB - Kevin

STAR MATHEMATICIAN 1D - Louisa 2T- Jayden 3K - Raye 4R - Jay 5RB - Benji

STAR WRITER 1LR - Olivia 2P - Cillian 3B - Jake R 4W - Lillie 5F - Zach D

STAR READER 1LR - Sebastian 2W - Harley 3K - George 4C - Darcey 5F -Daria

STAR SCIENTIST 1D - River 2W - Joshua 3L - Jacob 4C - Joshua 5F - Zach S

SPORTS STAR 1D - Xander 2P - Ruby 3B - Emmie 4R -  Ava 5C - Lucas

THE ARTS STAR 1LR - Edward 2T- Hailey 3K - Sukhmani 4C - Sienna 5RB - Evelyn

COMPUTING STAR 1B - Ivy 2P - Charlie 3L - Louie M 4W - Alice T 5C - Imogen

DT STAR 1B -Emily 2P - Grace 3L - Tillie-Rae - 5F - Jensen

HUMANITIES STAR 1LR - Charlie 2T - Joshua 3B - Oonagh 4W - Simar 5C - Ivy 

https://youtube.com/playlist?list=PLO3YtWeZ6EKQtW1sjIx6yMU4CEKTQVdAa&si=rK8UDkcJWwzknMc4
https://youtube.com/playlist?list=PLO3YtWeZ6EKST6Xx7xAB1wEQcI6vrv_jG&si=8cXFwjnjPOJYALid


Trophy Winners (Summer Term)


